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In 2015-16, the Faculty Senate Nominating Committee (SNC) was composed of Senator Tom Sadler (representing COBT), Senator Amy Burke (representing COFAC), Senator Kim Dodson (representing COEHS), and Senator Ginny Boynton (representing CAS and serving as SNC Chair). 
In 2015-16, the SNC met in person and corresponded via email throughout the year as needed, and presented 97 faculty nominations to the Senate for positions on Senate and university councils and committees.  The SNC also revised its “Policies and Procedures” document, and distributed the Faculty Interest Survey, to which 141 faculty members responded.
The SNC met in person twice, both times with Senate Recording Secretary Annette Hamm present.  At the start of the academic year, the SNC members met to review existing SNC policies and procedures and to nominate faculty to fill 15 positions on committees and councils that had opened up over the summer.  After the results of the Faculty Interest Survey were available in the Spring, the SNC gathered together again to choose nominees for the 76 positions that needed filling on the Senate’s and university’s various councils and committees for 2016-17.
The 97 faculty members nominated in 2015-16 by the SNC included 4 faculty from the Library, 28 from CAS departments, 22 from COBT departments, 24 from COFAC departments, and 19 from COEHS departments.  Of the 97 nominees presented to the full Senate by the SNC, 48 were men and 49 were women.
Upon the recommendation of Recording Secretary Annette Hamm (always an invaluable resource person for the SNC), the committee presented revisions to its Policies and Procedures document to the Full Senate for approval.  The changes primarily updated the language in the document (i.e., to change references to the “Committee on Committees” to the “Senate Nominating Committee” and to update names of some departments which had consolidated since the document was last revised).
The SNC also revised and administered, with the vital assistance of Recording Secretary Hamm, the annual Faculty Interest Survey, which was sent electronically in Spring 2016 to all faculty members eligible to serve on councils and committees.  Responses were received from 141 faculty members (compared to 114 in Spring 2015) -- 69 men and 72 women.  
The SNC’s work was ably facilitated throughout the year by Senate Recording Secretary and Office Manager Annette Hamm, who provided invaluable assistance and institutional memory for the SNC members.
